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Storm Water Board
Public Meeting
June 12, 2012

The Storm Water Board for the Town of Cedar Lake held its work session on June 12,
2012. The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:03 p.m. Members present were:
Glenn Sechen, Mike DeFrancesco, Vice Chairman, and Norm Stick, Chairman. James
Cornett of Public Works and Jenn Montgomery, Recording Secretary, were also present.

Minutes: Minutes from the May 22, 2012 public meeting will be voted on at the next public
meeting on June 26, 2012.

Public Comment: Christina Schreiber, who owns the business at 10733 W 133" Avenue,
was present tonight to discuss if there are any possible solutions to the drainage concerns
at the stated address. Norm Stick stated that the building is lower than the road, with the
driveway sloping down toward the building. Jim Cornett stated he is trying to get a crew out
there to open up a swale. Unfortunately, there is not much the Board can do because most
of the issues are located on private property. The Board suggested installing a drain across
the front of the driveway to try to deter the water from going down to the building. It was
also suggested that a curb be installed around the front of the building in order to detour the
water flow to the grass. Discussion occurred regarding other possible solutions, including
televising lines and inspecting the basins to see if they are in working order. The Board
stated they will continue to look into this item.

Written Communication: None.

New Business:

A. Wicker Meadows Subdivision; drainage concerns. Discussion occurred regarding the
flooding issues in the area. It appears as if the water flow is coming from the south.
There is a twelve (12) inch outflow from the detention pond, but that the pond has never
overflowed. Mike DeFrancesco asked who owns the detention pond. Discussion
occurred regarding whether or not the Town has access to the pond or who is
responsible for the pond. The field to the west of the detention pond is not within the
Town limits. As of now, it doesn’t seem that the Town is allowed to access the
detention pond. The Board agreed that more information is needed.

Town Club; drainage concerns.

Charles Stevens, 14129 Huseman; drainage concerns.

Christina Schreiber, 10733 W 133" Avenue; drainage concerns. See public comment.
Cedar Lake Ministries, 13701 Lauerman, Lot 66; retaining wall installation.

ther Business:

Public Works Projects. In progress.

1. Grading and swaling maintenance. Some work is currently being done behind Town
Club.

Oaks/Shades Road Project. No new information.

Parrish Fields; drainage concerns. This item has been sent to the Town Council with a

recommendation.
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Final Public Comment: None.
Board Comment: None.

Adjournment: The Public Meeting ended at approximately 8:07 p.m.

Attest: Jenn Montgomery, Recording Secretary



